






 17/06/2024                                                       

                                                           

Letter to Lyndsey Hayes in Planning Dept. 

 

Dear Lyndsey Hayes. 

 

It has been suggested that I write to you via email concerning 

one or two anomalies which have been observed in a recent 

application for a s73 variation to an existing planning 

approval. 

 

Re:-    Application No. 3/2023/0540. 

           Planning Meeting 30 May 2024 

 This letter is concerned with the eastern ‘open space’ area    

with pond, footpaths and planting/landscaping as approved 

in 3/2011/1071. 

            
I understand that this planning variation is offered as a Section 73 

variation to the original approval No. 3/2011/1071. (or subsequent 

variations!) This is described as being a mechanism to allow ‘minor 

variation’ to an approved scheme. 

 

The recent spate of ‘revised  Plans’ with the most recent being Rev  

‘X’ shows two views of the eastern side of the site and is titled ‘green 

spaces comparison plan’.   On the left drawing titled ‘approved green 

space plan’   it clearly   states that it is  APPROVED  in application        

No. 3/2017/0981.  Permission is now sought, on the right hand 

drawing, that removal of the pond be approved. 

Having closely read  the application  No.0981 several times when 

searching for confirmation that this particular variation was 

approved,  has led to a total absence of any reference to this 

particular element. Therefore, I conclude, that either I am to blame 

for raising this matter, or the applicant and/or his agent are 



misinformed and mistakenly stated this as a fact, or that some other 

factor is at play. 

Interestingly  Plan Rev.  ‘O’ shows the footpath layout in the open 

space as winding through the site in a convoluted manner that 

appears totally without logic.   The sudden appearance of a new 

length of footpath alongside the east of the access road and the new 

path connection is to the South of the originally approved footpath 

layout.  

 The increased exposure of pedestrians who will now be forced to 

walk along the narrow access road albeit on a new footpath which 

also does not seem to be approved!   This is another example of 

error in their statement about No.0981      How interesting! 

Section 73 is now building up numerous ‘minor’ tweaks which when 

viewed as a whole amount to what I would describe as subversion of 

planning app. No. 1071 and on that basis I wish to express my 

opinion that it is not within the spirit of what I thought was RVBC’s 

care and attention to detail when 1071 was approved and passed by 

the planning committee. 

 

Perhaps the planning department officers and likewise the 

committee members, in the forthcoming planning meeting, may 

consider the current application with a quiet reflection upon the 

reason and possible logic that may be driving this rather 

unremarkable alteration to the original 1071 approval which has 

taken 12 years to arrive at this stage. 

 

The residents of Longridge appreciate the remaining few open 

spaces and Conservation Area status of land which the original  

owners and their planners, residents, and RVBC chose to protect 

during the formative period of discussion in 2010 and 2011 and 

which was debated at length by the Committee and which was 

awarded by a split vote and determined by the Committee  

Chairman. 

 




